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COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

May 22, 2017 

 

 

 The Bartholomew County Commissioners met in regular session on May 22, 

2017, in the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana.  

Commissioners Rick Flohr, Larry Kleinhenz and Carl Lienhoop were present.  County 

Auditor Barbara Hackman was also in attendance.  County Attorney J. Grant Tucker was 

absent. 

Chairman Lienhoop called the meeting to order and County Assessor Lew Wilson 

gave the Invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The first order of business was the approval of the May 15, 2017, Commissioners’ 

Meeting Minutes.  Commissioner Flohr made a motion to approve the minutes.  

Commissioner Kleinhenz seconded the motion that passed unanimously. 

Next was the approval of payroll.  Commissioner Kleinhenz motioned to approve 

the payroll.  Commissioner Flohr seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

The next item was weekly reports.  Chairman Lienhoop read the New Permit 

Report dated 5/15/17 to 5/19/17.  Thirty-six (36) permits were issued with fees collected 

of $3,645 and estimated construction costs of $2,323,646. 

County Engineer Danny Hollander gave the Highway Weekly Crew Report which 

included the following work:  replaced pipe on 425E south of 500N; ditched and put in 

driveway pipes on 425E, 100W and 550S; ditched on 400W; patched roads; put up signs; 

worked on Lowell Road; stoned along 500W; and mowed in Flatrock and Sandcreek 

Townships.  He also submitted the Highway Monthly Crew Report for April, 2017, 

which included crew work, status of bridge and road projects and upcoming crew 

priorities for May, 2017. 

The next agenda item was the consideration of bids for one (1) 2016 or 2017 

pickup truck for the Health Department.  However, no bids were received from the 

five solicited vendors.  A smaller, low-profile pickup (i.e., Nissan pickup) is needed due 

to size restriction of the basement parking space.  Bids will be solicited a second time. 
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Commissioner Lienhoop announced that the county offices would be closed on 

Monday, May 29th, in observance of Memorial Day.  Consequently, the next 

Commissioners’ Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 30, 2017, at 10:00 a.m. in the 

Commissioners’ Chambers.  

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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